
26 February 2021 Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 
 
I hope everyone is feeling more hopeful now we have the roadmap for schools reopening and the 
gradual lifting of restrictions across other sectors. Even the lighter evenings and the smattering of spring 
flowers is making us feel a bit more optimistic. Shakespeare puts it so well when he stated ‘For there is 
nothing either good or bad, but thinking makes it so’.  
  
I would like to pay tribute to the staff (largely non-teaching staff) who will be running our Lateral Flow 
Test Centre over the next few weeks. The team, ably led by Mrs Conway, are well trained and highly 
dedicated and it is largely down to them that we can start face to face teaching so quickly. We will be 
processing at least 50 tests per hour, enabling us to ensure that two year groups each day are offered 
their first test. I have added the link again to the consent form and privacy notice if you are yet to 
complete this form. 
  
We will be sending out the Lateral Flow Test time slot for coming into school and further information 
after Wednesday 3 March. 
  
On Thursday 4 March between 1.30pm and 3.00pm we will be suspending all lessons to enable the staff 
to have a COVID inset afternoon. We have a lot of logistics and COVID secure measures to explain to 
staff before we open on Monday 8 March. We will be using that afternoon to celebrate World Book Day 
so there will be a range of activities for students. House points will be issued for active involvement. We 
will need to close the on-site provision next Thursday afternoon to allow for this important staff inset.  
  
The guidance about how GCSE and A levels will be awarded was released yesterday. I will communicate 
details to students and families as soon as we have had time to review and plan the process. It is clear 
Year 11 and Year 13 will need to work hard still to generate a range of evidence to support the centre 
assessed grades. We will do everything we can to ensure our students are awarded the grades they 
deserve.  
  
We have included the first house totalizer for students and families to see. This is based on house points 
from Flexible Friday and ongoing class work. Congratulations to Durdham - Mrs Jenkins is delighted with 
this early lead. It is still early days with lots more house competitions and events this year, so I urge 
students to keep getting involved. Your house needs you! 
 
  
I hope you enjoy this week’s newsletter. 
  
 
Mrs S King, Headteacher 
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Key Dates 

Thursday 4 March 

World Book Day 

On-site Key Worker Provision - Early Closure 

Staff Inset - 1:30-3:00pm 

Friday 5 - Sunday 14 March British Science Week 

Monday 8 March 
International Women's Day 

1st Lateral Flow Test for Years 11, 12 and 13 

Tuesday 9 March 
Years 11, 12 and 13 Return to School 

1st Lateral Flow Test for Years 9 and 10 

Wednesday 10 March 
Years 9 and 10 Return to School 

1st Lateral Flow Test for Years 7 and 8 

Thursday 11 March 

Years 7 and 8 Return to School 

2nd Lateral Flow Test for Years 11, 12 and 13 

Year 7 Parents Evening 

Friday 12 March 2nd Lateral Flow Test for Years 9 and 10 

Sunday 14 March National Pi Day 

Monday 15 March 2nd Lateral Flow Test for Years 7 and 8 

Tuesday 16 March 3rd Lateral Flow Test for Years 11, 12 and 13 

Wednesday 17 March 3rd Lateral Flow Test for Years 9 and 10 

Thursday 18 March 3rd Lateral Flow Test for Years 7 and 8 

Sunday 21 March World Poetry Day 

If you haven't done already please give your consent for your child to 

have a lateral flow test before returning to school.  

 

Follow the links to the BFS Lateral Flow Test Consent Form which  

includes the full terms of Consent and the Privacy Notice on our website.  

To confirm your for your child to be tested in School, please click on the  following link and complete and submit 

the form by 3.00pm on Tuesday 2 March in order that testing can be scheduled. Students over the age of 16 can 

give their own consent.  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=bCkKhyVdnEuSUFI_fzQ18bgQFTBh_6tNnWym_v_ca2RURU1IUUQzS09KUUU0V0xWODFXRVRJSVNEUi4u 

 

If you have any queries please contact: covid.testing@bristolfreeschool.org.uk  
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Year 7 have been producing some fabulous abstract sculptures, inspired by Kandinsky and using found 

and reclaimed materials. 

Year 8 have been using their favourite films, artists and 

books to inspire their designs for the loo roll challenge! 
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Year 11 are continuing to produce   
outstanding work using personal pos-
sessions as their inspiration for their 
current project. Combining drawing 
and photography they have done so 
well to stay motivated! 
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Food- How ‘food safe’ is your 
fridge?! 
 
Before half term KS3 students 
looked in to food safety and 
how best to store food in a 

fridge.  Many  even took up the challenge to 
organise their own fridges at home. 
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Duke of Edinburgh sign-ups are now well under way and we’re ecstatic that so many of you have already signed 
up!  
 
Just a reminder that the deadline to sign up is Monday 1 March (next Monday!), so if you’re considering it and 
haven’t already then get those forms in! 
 
On Wednesday we released an information video about what’s involved in the Bronze and Gold awards and some 
of the flexibilities allowed by the DofE this year. In case you missed it you can watch it here: https://bit.ly/3bzizpJ  
 
In case you’re stuck for activity ideas for your sections, below is a list of lockdown-friendly activities for some in-
spiration! 
 
If you still have questions before signing up then please let us know via: admin@bristolfreeschool.org.uk 
 
Mr Wieczorek & Mr Ellis 
 

 

Volunteering 
Help a charity or community or-
ganisation 

Fundraising 
Youth Ambassador 
Social Media 
Getting creative 
Raise awareness 

Help others 
Elderly 
Carer 
Young people and children 
COVID-19 
Campaigning 
Mentoring 
Coaching 

Online volunteering projects 
Digital Safety 
Videography 
British Red Cross 
Research 
Sustainable development 

Conservation 
Environment 
Nature 
Litter picking 
Reduce plastic use 
Local wildlife 

Physical 
Stay home 

Yoga 
Online fitness 
Fitness challenge 
Training 
Learn a new sport 
Team sports 
Wheelchair workouts 
Dance 
Pilates 
Aerobics 
Weightlifting 
Wii-fit 

Get outside 
Cycling 
Walking 
Paddling 
Skating 
Running 
BMX 
Mountain Biking 
Football 
Roller blading 
Orienteering 
Triathlon 

Skills 
Life skills 

Cookery 
Music 
Arts & crafts 
DIY 
Woodwork 
Creative writing 

Learn remotely 
Language 
Money management 
Digital 
Studying 
First aid 
Scouts & Girlguiding 
Driving 
Economics 
Conservation 
STEM 

Media & communication 
Amateur radio 
Blogging 
Photography & Videography 
Journalism 
Vlogging 

  

  

Full details, advice and web-links for all of these ideas can be found here: https://www.dofe.org/
dofewithadifference/activities 
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